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LOVE LEARN SHINE 

Friday 28 March 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I am pleased to write with this week’s newsletter. This letter and previous versions can be found in the letters 

section of our website. As well as our weekly newsletter there is also plenty of school news shared throughout 

the week in the News Section of our website. 

 

Safeguarding, Welfare & Wellbeing 
 

 

Safeguarding and Welfare will always be our very highest priority in helping us achieve our vision of Love 
Learn Shine. We will use this section of the newsletter each week to keep families up to date with a range of 
key safeguarding and welfare information. 
 
Martin Powell  
We were delighted to welcome our community 
PCSO Martin Powell into school this week. Martin 
came to deliver road safety awareness sessions to all 
our children from Early Years to Year Six. Martin 
made use of the THINK road safety materials to help 
children understand the important messages of how 
to keep themselves and others safe when using the 
pavements and when travelling with adults on the 
roads. There are some great follow up resources and 
activities that families can look at on the THINK 
website. 

 

 

 
Free Sensory Training for Families  
Let's Talk - Sensory Processing -Tuesday 01st April; 

10.00am and 7.15pm 
This session for parents and carers of children with 
SEND will focus on sensory preferences, differences 
and how to find a calm state. The session has been 
developed in partnership with NYC Inclusion and 
NHS Occupational Therapy. Sessions will consider 
the following questions: 

What is sensory integration? 

Why do people respond differently to their 
environment? 

What is the purpose behind actions? 

Is it ok to intervene and how do we go about it? 

How can we develop self-regulation? 

 

 
 

Both sessions are the same (no need to attend both) 
No prior booking required - the direct meeting links 
can be found on the events section of our website 

here - Upcoming Events — Parent Carer Voice North 
Yorkshire 

 
Filtering System Checks 

When was the last time you checked? 
Parents can check their home internet filter's 
effectiveness at www.testfiltering.com 
 

 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/letters/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/letters/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/news/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/St.-Peters-Vision-Poster-2.pdf
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/St.-Peters-Vision-Poster-2.pdf
https://www.think.gov.uk/education-resources/
https://www.think.gov.uk/education-resources/
https://www.parentcarervoiceuk.org/events
https://www.parentcarervoiceuk.org/events
http://www.testfiltering.com/
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Awards 
 

Shine Awards 

Early Years and  
Key Stage One  

Year 3/4 Year 5/6 

Wrens – Lily & Leo 
Kingfishers -Augustin & Jeannie 
Sparrows – Freddie & Isabelle S 

Finches – Miri & Rory 

Owls - Florence & Felix P 
Starlings -Oscar & Cedric 

Herons – Xyla & Layla 
Ravens – Ted & Oliver 
Eagles – Isaac & Ryan 

 

Golden Light Switch Award 

 

The Golden Light Switch award is presented each 
week to the class who have earned the most eco 
points throughout the week. Points can be earned 
every day by switching off the lights and smartboard 
when classrooms are not in use. The winning class 
will keep the trophy in their classroom for the whole 
week. 
 
This week the Golden Light Switch Award goes to 

Ravens Class   
 

 

 
 

Diary Dates - All diary dates now on the Arbor Parent Portal. 
 

The term dates for both and 2024 -2025 and 2025-2026 are published on our website and can be accessed 

here.  Please check when planning any holidays or appointments. 

 

Date Activity Year Group(s) 
February Half Term Holiday 

Tuesday 1 April  Broadband Switch  Please see newsletter section 
regarding this.  

Thursday 3 April 9.30 St Peter’s 
Church  

Easter Service.  All classes. Helpers to walk to church 
most welcome, please meet front 
playground 9.10am.  

Thursday 3 April 2pm   FOSP AGM – Meeting Room at School All parents welcome  

Thursday 3 April 7.00pm  FOSP Quiz Night with Fish and Chip 
supper.  

All parents welcome  

Friday 4 April – During the day Bunny Bounce – Sponsored Bounce  All classes 

Friday 4 April – During the day NEW EVENT ADDED - Paddington Picnic 
– Children to come in or bring in 
pyjamas  

Sparrows and Finches 

Friday 4 April 3.15pm School closes for the Easter Holiday  All classes. 

Easter Holiday 
Monday 21 April  Bank Holiday Monday – School Closed All classes  

Tuesday 22 April  School Reopens for the start of the 
summer term 

All Classes 

Friday 25 April  Closing Date for Governor Nominations  Open nominations see letter. 

Monday 5 May  May Bank Holiday – School Closed All classes 

Tuesday 6 – Wednesday 7 May  Year 4 Herd Farm Residential  Year 4 children from Owls, Starlings 
and Herons.  

Monday 12 – Thursday 15 May  End of Key Stage Two (Year 6) SATS 
Week 

Year 6 children from Ravens and 
Eagles  

Friday 23 May  School closes for half term  All classes 

May Half Term 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/school-day/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Local-Governor-Letter-21.5.2025.pdf
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Monday 2 June School re opens All classes 

Thursday 5 June Class photos and Year 6 Photo  All classes – full school uniform 
please.  

Wednesday 11 June 2.00pm  Strawberry Tea Music Concert  Families welcome  

Thursday 19 June  First Aid Awareness Sessions from 
Sporting Influence  

Year 6 children 

Tuesday 24 June afternoon  Year 6 Crucial Crew Visit  Year 6 Children  

Thursday 26 June  Mr Smit External Adviser Visit  All classes  

Monday 1 July  Year 6 Transition Day St Aidan’s  Year 6 children moving to St Aidan’s 
in September  

Tuesday 1 – Friday 4 July  East Barnby Residential  Year 6  

Tuesday 8 – Thursday 10 July  Year 6 Transition Days HGS Year 6 children moving to HGS in 
September  

Wednesdays 9 – Thursday 10 July  Year 6 Transition Days Rossett High  Year 6 children moving to Rossett 
High in September  

Friday 11 July  End of Year reports sent to parents  All classes  

Thursday 17 April 9.30am St Peter’s 
Church  

Leavers Service  All classes and families welcome.  

Friday 18 July  School closed for end of summer term  All classes  

Summer Holiday  
 

 

General News 
 

Walking Bus   
Thank you and a big well done to everyone who 
walked some or all the way to school today. It was 
great to see so many walkers join our walking bus 
from the Stray, each enjoying the benefits of 
stretching their legs before the start of the school 
day. A walk is a great way to start the day. It is great 
for our physical and emotional wellbeing and helps 
reduce the number of vehicles on the road.  
 

SAVE THE DATES - Next Walk to School Dates - 
Fri 23 May 2025 
Fri 27 Jun 2025 

 

 
 

External Adviser and Governor Visit 
We were delighted to welcome Mr Smit our Trust 
external adviser into school this week alongside with 
Mrs Parker one of our Governors. Mr Smit is a 
registered Ofsted inspector as well as a school 
adviser and brings a wealth of experience to his role.  
He spent time discussing and reviewing our school 
development strategy as well as working with Mrs 
McNichol looking at Science across the school, 
visiting all classes. He was impressed with the 
attitudes to learning displayed by all the children 
and commented positively on the work of children 
in Year 5 Herons who made cell models of bacteria, 
fungi and viruses from playdough including the 
added challenge of adding DNA or a nucleus to the 
cell models. He will return in the summer term to 
undertake a focus look at the personal development 
opportunities for children.  
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Broadband Switch  
As part of our ongoing digital amplification and 
resilience work, we are moving Broadband 
providers. The switch must take place in line with 
the contract ending and a new contract 
commencing with the date outside of our control. 
The switch over date is Tuesday 1 April 2025. We 
have been assured continuity of service will remain, 
however we are taking precautions in case there is 
an interruption to service. School will be fully open 
on this day however if there was any temporary 
interruption to our service this would impact on our 
phone system which like many other schools and 
business is internet based. We have school mobile 
phones for emergencies and if necessary, will share 
the number with families should it be necessary. 

 
 
 

 

 

Stakeholder Surveys 
As mentioned in the newsletter last week leaders 
including governors will review the outcomes at the 
next meeting of the governing board in April. 
Following from this we will write to all families with 
a summary including any proposed action the school 
will take following on from the feedback received. 
Thank you to everyone who took time to respond. 
Your feedback has been received and will be 
reviewed and considered carefully. We will update 
further in the summer term.   

 

 
 

Drink Bottles 
As the weather is starting to feel warmer, please can 
all children remember to bring a water bottle with 
them each day, with their name clearly displayed on 
it. We are starting to see an increase in children not 
having drink bottles with them in school.  

 
 
 

 
Shelter Installation  
Thank you to everyone for their patience as we have 
been working on upgrading our Butterly Garden 
area with the addition of a new covered shelter, 
equipment storage, outdoor chalk board and 
outdoor book boxes.  
We are very much looking forward to fully opening 
this area soon. The final stage is to complete some 
surfacing repairs around the area and then secure 
the bench seating. Once this work is completed, 
which should take place next week or over Easter, 
we will open the area for use.  

 
 

 

Governor Vacancy  
There will be a vacancy on our governing board from 
September 2025. Please see the additional letter 
regarding this. As you will see form the letter the 
vacancy is for a Local/Academy governor, meaning it 
could be a parent, but could also be someone from 
our wider community.  
Where you are able, please do share this around 
your professional and community networks as we 
seek to continue to have the widest range of 
representation on our governing board as possible.  

 

 
 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Local-Governor-Letter-21.5.2025.pdf
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Summer Term Clubs 
The summer term Extra Curricular clubs will be open 
to book through Arbor on Monday 31st March at 
8pm. 
A reminder email will be sent on Monday morning. 
Please find the list of clubs on offer for next term at 
the end of this Newsletter. 
There are two clubs available to book that will be 
run by Sporting Influence. These are to be booked & 
paid for direct through Sporting Influence’s site, 
using a link for each club that will be sent via email 
on Monday 31st March at 8pm.  
Parents will need to register their child(ren) on the 
site once they click on the link, before they book the 
club. 
If anyone has any questions regarding these there 
will be a parents help guide available, again sent on 
Monday. 
Please note that spaces on a specific club last term 
are not guaranteed on the same club this term, 
therefore all children will need to rebook on any of 
the clubs. 
If anyone would like to book their child(ren) onto 
any of the paid clubs and are finding it financially 
difficult to cover the costs, please do speak to the 
office who will chat through options. 

 

 
 

 

Curriculum & Extra-Curricular Spotlight  
 

Humanities Workshops & Climate Education 
Children in Kingfishers enjoyed making the Eco 
mascots. They talked about sustainable resources and 
the children decided to not use the googly eyes as they 
thought it was better to draw them on instead. Some 
of the children brought in some things from their 
recycling boxes at home as well as recycling and 
reusing different resources from their classroom.  

 
 

 
 

 

 

Herons Class enjoyed a Japanese themed morning in which they learned about this fascinating country’s 
language and culture. This included dressing up in traditional outfits, learning a traditional dance and sushi 
tasting. Wasabi was on offer for those who dared to try! 
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On Friday, Eagles and Ravens had a World War Two themed eco workshop; exploring sustainability during 
war times, rationing and make do and mend. They also dressed as evacuees and learnt about the role of the 
Air Raid Precaution (ARP) service with a special visit from ARP Pete! 

For more photos, please visit the News Section of our website. 
 

 

 
Early Years Stay and Play  
Thank you to all who attended our EYFS Spring themed 
Stay and Play this Monday, it was lovely to welcome so 
many families into school to visit our children in early 
years. 
 
The children loved showing their grown-ups the 
learning environment and completing some great 
Easter crafts too making full use of our wonderful 
indoor and outdoor early years facilities.  We hope you 
enjoyed your visit. 

 

 

For more photos, please visit the News Section of our website. 
 

Love, Learn, Shine mosaic tile design competition 
After SATS, Year 6 have an exciting mosaic project to 
look forward to. The children will be working with 
Artizan to make 3 large tiles which will be displayed in 
school. 
The children were encouraged to be creative and try to 
reflect on all the amazing things about St Peter’s in 
their designs. We were really impressed with the range 
of ideas and thought that was put into all the design 
entries. We are hoping to be able to take elements 
from a number of designs to create the final mosaics. 
We are pleased to share some of the entries here and 
look forward to displaying the final completed mosaics 
later in the summer term. 
 

 

 

For more photos, please visit the News Section of our website. 
 

Bumper Sporting Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Swimming Gala 
On Wednesday children from across KS2 had an incredible afternoon at the KS2 School Swimming Gala! We 
were proud to be one of the ten schools competing, showcasing amazing talent and sportsmanship. St 

Peter’s gave a fantastic performance, securing 3rd place overall! 🥉 They were holding strong in 2nd place 
until the very last round, demonstrating determination and skill. 
We are so proud of all the children who participated and gave their best. Your hard work and dedication 

truly shone through. 🌟👏Congratulations to everyone involved! 
 
Football Tournament  
On Tuesday Mrs Oldfield took a team of five girls to play football at Rossett sports centre, there were four 
schools in the competition, and we played against them all. The girls played really well as a team,  
communicating well and supporting each other. Annabelle received a certificate for respect from the 
Sporting Influence team. 
 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/world-book-day-celebrations-2/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/world-book-day-celebrations-2/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/world-book-day-celebrations-2/
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Para Sports  
On Wednesday Mrs Oldfield took six children to Harrogate High to take part in the Sporting Influence Para 
Sports competition. All the children got to take part in wheelchair basketball, goal ball where the children 
were all blindfolded and the ball had a bell in it.  The children played in 2 teams and had to try and score 
goals. They also tried curling and Boccia which they had to do whilst seated. We are proud to work closely 
with sporting influence who offer a wide range of traditional sporting fixtures as well as giving children the 
opportunity to participate in and experience a more diverse range of sporting activities. 
Jess received a certificated for respect whilst supporting and encouraging the other children in her team. 
 

 

 

 
 

For more pictures please visit the News Section of our Website. 
 

Collective Worship 
We have enjoyed continuing to explore our theme 
this half term of Justice. This week we looked at the 
highway code as an example of a set of rules that 
help guide us to use the roads and pavements 
safely. We looked at the rules God gave to Moses in 
the form of the ten commandments and had some 
great discussions about the rules we would have to 
create a more just world in 2025. 

 

 

 

Eco Council Book Swap 
On World Book Day, Eagles class launched a 
sustainable in-class book swap trial. Every Friday, 
the book swap will open. The children can bring a 
book from home to exchange for a 'book buck' 
which can then be used to buy a new book. If the 
trial works well, the book swap will be rolled out to 
other classes across school. We hope the book swap 
will promote a love of reading sustainably whilst 
also saving parents and carers money as new books 
can be expensive. The children will also be able to 
enjoy watching their friends read their pre-loved 
books and share reading recommendations. 

 

 
 

FOSP News 
 

Easter Competitions 
Many thanks to FOSP who have organised the 
following.  
Easter Bonnet or Decorated Egg Competition 
Get creative and decorate a hard-boiled egg or eggs 
or make your very own Easter Bonnet.  
Entries should be brought to school on Thursday 21 
March where they will be judged and prizes 
awarded. 
Early Years Egg Hunt  
This will take place in the side garden area of school 
at 3.15pm on Thursday 21 March. Entry is just £1.00 
with all proceeds going to FOSP funds.  

 

 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/news/
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Sponsored Bounce 
FOSP have very kindly organised a fun fundraising 
opportunity for every child. 
On Friday 4 April 2025 all children will get the 
chance to take part in a sponsored bounce. It is 
completely free for all children to take part. Each 
child will have one minute to complete as many 
bounces as possible with the support of their 
classmates cheering them on. Each child has today 
received a paper copy of a sponsorship form as well 
as this being attached electronically with the 
newsletter. All children may wear their PE kit on 
Friday 22 March.  

 

 

 

 
As you can see from the list (below) FOSP run many 
events for children and families. To ensure all these 
events can run, help is needed. There are always 
FOSP members who can guide and support for those 
helping for the first time.  
 

EY Easter Egg Hunt 
Easter decorated Egg and Bonnett competition 

Mothering Sunday Gift Stall 
Sponsored Bounce (Bunny Bounce) 

Strawberry Tea 
Junior Parkrun Takeover 

Summer Fare 
Leavers Disco 

 
If you are able to spare some time and lend a hand, 

please get in touch with your class rep via your class 

WhatsApp group or via the FOSP Facebook Page or 

email fosp2015@yahoo.co.uk 

 

TICKETS NOW AVALIABLE.  

BOOK EARLY TO SECURE YOUR SPOT. 
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Community News    
 

 

 
 

Smartphone Free Childhood Parent Pact 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPDATED – 7.3.2025 

Parents who wish to support the campaign and sign 
the pact can do so via the link here.  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

https://parentpactresults.smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/
https://parentpact.smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/
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